Rafi Miah

From: John stratton [

Sent: 20 March 2022 16:33

To: Planning Planning

Cc:

Subject: Deliveroo "Dark Kitchen" Finchley Rpad

I would like to support the Residents and Community groups in the Swiss
Cottage and South Hampstead area in their objection to the continuance
of the Delveroo "Dark Kitchen" site there. My own strong objection is

on the grounds of road and pedestrian safety. The Deliveroo riders
whether on motor bikes or cycles are grossly arrogant and inconsiderate
in the way they drive or cycle. They ALL ignore red traffic lights and
cyclists invariably ride on pavements, cutting across traffic, often

in the wrong direction, cutting corners and ignoring any traffic or
pedestrian safety. In addition the cyclists use bikes without any

lights, a frightening danger to themselves, pedestrians and motorista
who cannot see them clearly after dark.

After | complained to the Deliveroo management | was told that all their
riders are "road safety trained and conscious" which is ludicrous - it

is patently evident they are not and their arrogant, inconsiderate and
dangerous way of riding is totally unacceptable. Please refuse

Deliveroo their request to extend their Swiss Cottage premises licence.

John Stratton
First Floor Flat

5 Thurlow Road
London NW3 5PJ




